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To: Homeland Security Commission 

From: David Fogerson, State Administrative Agent and Billy Samuels, Urban Area Administrator 

Re: State Homeland Security Grant Program Recommended Funding 

Date: 26 APRIL 2023 

 

On April 26, 2023, we presented the recommendations of the Urban Area Working Group and 

the Nevada Resilience Advisory Committee to the Committee on Finance. These projects are 

listed below by each group. The Committee on Finance entertained a dollar amount change 

between Clark County and Las Vegas for election security. These changes are: 

Agency Recommended by 

UAWG/NRAC 

Recommended by 

Committee on Finance 

Clark County 157,000 146,202.93 

City of Las Vegas 20,978.13 32,275.20 

 

These changes are reflected on the Excel spreadsheet within your packets. The Committee on 

Finance unanimously approved recommending to the Homeland Security Commission for all 

projects listed in this memo, which are reflected above the redline on the Excel spreadsheet. 

 

The Urban Area Working Group met on April 18, 2023, as an open public body to provide 

recommended project funding for Federal Fiscal Year 2023 Urban Area Security Initiative grant 

program. The Working Group heard from the various projects and recommended the funding of 

the following projects: 

Agency Project Name 

City of Las Vegas Emergency Alerting Mass Notification 

Southern Nevada Health District Fusion Center Analyst  

LVMPD ARMOR CBRNE Sustainment 

City of Las Vegas Southern Nevada CERT 



 

 

 

LVMPD SNCTC 

City of Las Vegas Southern Nevada CERT Volunteer Program 

City of Las Vegas Bomb Response X-Ray Systems 

City of Las Vegas Large Platform Robot 

Clark County Fire/OEM MACTAC 

Clark County Fire/OEM Fire Investigations Canine Transporter 

Clark County Fire/OEM Emergency Management Operational 

Coordination Maintenance  

Clark County Fire/OEM EOC Enhancements 

Clark County Fire/OEM Southern Nevada IMT 

Nevada DEM THIRA/UASI 

LVMPD ARMOR CBRNE Radiation System 

LVMPD ARMOR CBRNE Small Platform Robot 

LVMPD Cyber Program – UASI Sustain 

Clark County Fire/OEM Clark County Elections Building Security 

Enhancements 

City of Las Vegas Enhancing Election Security 

City of Las Vegas LVFR Haz Mat 

City of Henderson FFY23 Barriers 

LVMPD SNCTC UASI Enhance 23 

LVMPD Coordinated Tactical Emergency Response 

Clark County Fire/OEM MCI Unit Sustainment 

City of North Las Vegas Hostile Incident Medic Program – 

Enhancement 

LVMPD Repeaters 

Clark County Fire/OEM Special Events Interoperability 

Clark County Fire/OEM Command Post (partially funded) 

 

 



 

 

 

The Nevada Resilience Advisory Committee met on April 25, 2023, as an open public body to 

provide recommended project funding for the Federal Fiscal Year 2023 State Homeland Security 

Grant Program. The Committee discussed each project and heard from sponsors of all new 

projects. The unanimous recommendation from NRAC is to fund the following programs: 

 

Agency Project Name 

Douglas County FY 23 CERT 

Washoe County Sheriff’s Office Consolidated Bomb Squad Maintain 

Elko County Elko County CERT 

LVMPD SNCTC SHSP Sustain 23 

Nevada DEM Statewide Recovery Program 

Nevada Threat Analysis Center NTAC 

Washoe County Emergency Management 

and Homeland Security 

Statewide Sustain COOP 

Nevada DEM NIMS Maintenance 

Nevada DEM Mission Support 

Nevada DEM Tribal NIMS 

Washoe County Sheriff’s Office CERT 

Nevada Secretary of State Netflow and Intrusion Detection System 

Monitoring and Analysis 

Washoe County Sheriff’s Office Consolidated Bomb Squad Enhance 

Washoe County Sheriff’s Office Cybersecurity Maintain 

Washoe County Sheriff’s Office Northern Nevada Regional Intelligence 

Center 

Carson City CERT 

LVMPD ARMOR CBRNE – Handheld Raman 

Technology 

LVMPD Air to ground link 



 

 

 

Washoe County Emergency Management 

and Homeland Security 

HSGP Radio Replacement 

Washoe County Sheriff’s Office Special Operations Division Armored Vehicle  

 

Many projects offered up give backs to fund as many as possible using the available funds. Only 

a few projects were unfunded. It was a good show of how Nevada comes together to support 

one another in times of need. Included in your packet is the Excel document with much greater 

detail on the projects. Looking forward to the discussion we will have at the Commission 

meeting on April 27, 2023. 

 

 


